## The Giddings News

March 14, 1941

## TANGLEWOOD

The Workers' Conference of the Burleson-Lee Association met with the Baptist Church here Tuesday. It was a good meeting and much is being done by these churches and we all received much good from the messages.

School is progressing nicely and the hot lunch program is still a great help to the underprivileged children.

Mrs. Joe Penny was laid to rest in the cemetery here Saturday afternoon. He was the husband of the late Mrs. Floy Lynn Rose Penny.

Mr. and Mrs. C. C. Rodgers and children of Houston spent the week-end with Mr. and Mrs. C. Y. Bexley.

Ruby Seidl spent Saturday and Sunday in Taylor,

Mrs. Norma Phillips spent last week visiting in Youkum and San Antonio. Her mother Mrs. Delia Copeland returned home with her for a visit of length.